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1) What was the previous permitted use for this property?   
The subject property is located at 4053 Butler Street and was operated as the Thunderbird Café since 2000. In 2016 the Thunderbird Café venue was closed in the summer of 2016 for renovations and has remained closed since.
The property was originally built as a bakery in 1890 and became a bar in 1933. From 1933 to 2000 it was operated as a bar until purchase by the current owners.
2) 	What is the proposed use for the property?  
The project involves the construction of a new two-story building addition to the existing multi-level Thunderbird Café building (B/L 49-F-10) in the Lawrenceville potion of the City of Pittsburgh. The basement will be a restaurant, kitchen, storage area, and office. The first floor will be a restaurant/bar, retail area, and warehouse. The 2nd through 4th floors will house one- and two-bedroom apartments.
3) 	How is green stormwater mitigation being integrated into the proposed project?
The net increase in stormwater for the proposed project is minimal due to the very minimal area of new impervious surface being added. New plumbing and rain gutters will capture more stormwater than before and prevent fugitive flows leaving the site and becoming polluted. Due to the small size of the site, no stormwater pre-treatment or additional inlets/controls are required.
4) 	Will the development result in a net positive or net negative change in stormwater flow? 
The development impervious area will remain relatively unchanged as the pre- vs. post-development impervious areas remain the same.

